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Service and Soccer: A Winning Pair 

 
 

By Kevin Wilder 
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For the past three years, the Hesston College men’s soccer 

team has started their August pre-season by volunteering at 

camps during the day and playing soccer in the evening. 

The team chose 

Camp Mennoscah 

this year. Coach 

Matt Gerlach states, 

“Volunteer work 

starts breaking 

down the walls of 

selfishness by    

putting others ahead of  yourself. It also builds trust and a 

bond among those serving together, which is an important 

part of our team's identity.” 
 

Luis, a freshman defender, had this to say about the  

experience:  “I enjoyed the ability to meet my teammates  

on a deeper level before we went full throttle on the season. 

This week allowed us to gel as a group and really get to 

know each other.” Jonathan, a sophomore team captain and 

defender, added, “I enjoyed being part of a group of young 

men who were working together to benefit others.” 
 

 

Gardell was complementary of the team’s work: “It’s       

always interesting to work with people you don't know,     

as work ethic and skills are unknown. I was impressed   

with their ambitions for future endeavors as I talked to   

each  player. We did things that week some of them had 

never done before, and I was telling them, ‘Do you know 

how long this would take me if I was doing it by myself?’ 

The work they accomplished may not be a brand new  

building or playground, but I think it gave them a deeper 

understanding of what a good feeling it can be to contribute 

in a way  many others can't. I hope it helped them from a 

teamwork standpoint as they played soccer this fall.” 
 

Coach Gerlach thought the facilities  

and Retreat Center worked great and  

“kick-started our team chemistry”.    

He chose camp because of Hesston      

College connections, the facilities,  

and location to practice fields west of  

Wichita. The young men painted a lot  

of Camp Mennoscah red, cleared brush and trees, and also 

cleaned out and organized a shed. The week was a win for 

the team and Camp Mennoscah! 

 

Get Jelly and Zwieback on Giving Tuesday, December 3! 
 

On Giving Tuesday, December 3 ONLY: If you give a new donation to Camp Mennoscah of 
at least $20 OR give $20 more than you did in 2018, you’ll receive a jar of sandplum jelly, 
made by Doris Unruh from sandplums harvested at Camp Mennoscah! If you make that new 
donation at least $100 or give $100 more than you did in 2018, you’ll receive a jar of 
sandplum jelly AND a dozen zwieback made by Neva Kaufman. There are only 30 jars and 
only 10 dozen zwieback, so give to camp on Tuesday, December 3! 
 

Ways to give: 

 paypal.com/fundraiser/charity/2271849 (PayPal adds an extra 1% to your donation!) 

 www.campmennoscah.org (“Donate Here!” at the top of page, note “Giving Tuesday”.) 

 Send a check or cash, with “Giving Tuesday” in the note/memo. 
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As the end of the year 
approaches, many Camp 
supporters are considering 
a tax-deductible donation. 
There are many ways to 
financially support Camp 
Mennoscah, but one way 
you might not know about 
helps camp, and you! 

As a 501(c)(3) organization, Camp Mennoscah can 
accept highly-appreciated investments as a donation, in 
addition to cash donations. By donating certain 

investments, you can avoid paying taxes on the growth  
of your investment, and Camp is able to turn your 
investment into cash, without paying taxes as well.  

If you are thinking about giving to Camp Mennoscah this 
year and are looking for a way to preserve cash, consider 
donating investments instead. It might 
be a win-win for you, and for camp. If 
you’re interested in taking advantage 
of this tax strategy, contact your 
financial advisor or Michael Unruh at 
Camp Mennoscah before the end of the 
year to find out more! 

December 6-8          Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp  

December 13-15      Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp 

December 20-22      Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp 

December 27-29      Bluestem, Main Camp 

January 3-5             Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp  

January 10-12         Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp 

January 17-19         Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp 

January 24-26         Bluestem, Main Camp 

January 30-February 2      Bluestem, Main Camp 

February 7-9           Bluestem, Main Camp 

February 14-16           Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp 

February 21-23           Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp 

February 28-March 1        Bluestem, Retreat Center, Main Camp We have weekdays available too!  

Hymn Sing and Dessert Auction: March 1, 2020 

Tabor Mennonite 
 

Youth Volunteer Weekend: March 13-14, 2020 
Camp Mennoscah 

 

Men and Boys Retreat: April  3-5, 2020 

Camp Mennoscah 
 

Retirees Retreat: April 20-22, 2020 
Camp Mennoscah 

 

Work & Play Day: April 25, 2020 
Camp Mennoscah 

Summer dates fill up fast. 
Contact us at 

office@campmennoscah.org  
or  

620-297-3290  
and schedule your event 

now!  

Looking for a different way to give to Camp Mennoscah? 

Christmas Gathering for Volunteers on 
December 14 at 2:30pm!   

 

Camp Mennoscah is hosting a gathering for all who have 
volunteered across the history of Camp Mennoscah. We 
invite you to join us for 
cookies, other snacks, and 
hot drinks in a winter-themed 
atmosphere.  It's an informal 
time for playing games, 
wandering the camp grounds, 
and a silly gift exchange for 
those who choose. You are 
welcome to bring snacks, 
games, and family! 

    Camp Mennoscah is a great place for your next gathering,           
party, small group retreat, or training!      

         

There are spaces to fit a variety of sizes and needs--and all sorts of God's creation surrounding you.              
    Plan now for spring, summer, fall, and winter!  Call us at 620-297-3290.  

                     Look at what is happening. Join us! 



Sign up for Summer Staff! 
It may not feel like summer, but we're diving head-first into recruiting for   
summer staff. We're looking for those 18 years old and older who want to 
spend the summer sharing their gifts and working with youth. Hone your   
leadership skills and sharpen your compassion and understanding while      
having a blast with all ages! Summer staff positions include crafts, grounds/
maintenance, lifeguards, media, music, naturalist, and office. These positions 
receive a weekly volunteer stipend of $250. Go to campmennoscah.org for 
more information and to apply! 

Kathy Flickinger  

Kathy Flickinger always had a soft spot in her heart for 
Camp Mennoscah. Throughout the years she told stories 
of her summers at camp as a youth and camping in tents 
on the west side of the river. This was before the cabins 
were built on the east side. After she was married and had 
children, she made sure her daughters also attended camp 
when they were old enough. Later on, she also enjoyed 
being a kitchen helper with head cooks, Neva Kaufman 
and Marjorie Stucky. She told us how much fun they 
would have in the kitchen preparing food and playing 
cards during their spare time. It was also common that the 
cooks would play pranks on one another. As Eden 
Mennonite Church youth sponsors, Kathy & Lee would 
take the youth to Fall Holiday at camp and would help in 
the kitchen, Kathy usually helping with food preparation 
and Lee washing dishes. Both Kathy and Lee would also 
typically attend Eden’s annual church retreat each July.  

 

When it came time to designate a memorial for Kathy’s 
funeral service, it was easy to choose Camp Mennoscah 
because of how important it was to her and Lee.  She 
enjoyed camp and always wanted to help provide a space 
for kids to have the same experiences she had. She also 
believed in service and saw this as something she could 
do to serve others.- Robin Schrag, daughter 

Memorial gifts for Kathy provided kitchen supplies and 
support for the 2019 summer youth camping season. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Andrew and Elva Plett 

Andy and Elva Plett loved 
being at camp and were big 
advocates of their daughters’ 
participation as campers and  
in roles of leadership. I 
counseled as a college 
student and attend 
Alexanderwohl Mennonite’s 
retreat. Ethel (Wedel) served 
recently  as a camp nurse  
and often attended retreats 
with First Mennonite,                                                                     
Newton. Edith (Carr) and Susan (Krehbiel) also attended 
as campers growing up. 

Our parents were Family Camp directors for a couple of 
summers in the 1960’s. Our family lore has it that Andy 
came up with the idea of popping corn over the fire in the 
kettle and I believe that is where the long-standing 
tradition began. Elva served as one of the camp cooks for 
a week for several summers. This was a way she could 
serve and contribute to camp’s mission. 

In time, their grandchildren have attended and counseled 
at Camp Mennoscah: Derek Wedel, Bethanie Wedel, 
Katherine (Krehbiel) Goerzen, Jennifer (Krehbiel) 
Lehman, Amy (Brubaker) Kanagy, Neal Brubaker, and 
Erin Brubaker. 

Current camp board member, Jim Yoder, added these 
comments: “In the 60’s, Doris and I were on the Family 
Camp planning committee with Andy and Elva. They 
were a fun couple to know, and our relationship continued 
as years passed. I remember them as a fun couple to work 
with--energetic and willing to work on the tasks at hand.” 

Andy and Elva understood the value of camp in a child’s 
spiritual development, to say nothing of the value of 
relationships and wonderful fun.                                                 
- Marcia Brubaker, daughter 

A gift from Andy and Elva’s estate has contributed to 
upcoming dining hall window and door replacement, 
reducing debt from kitchen renovations, and sustaining 
Camp Mennoscah’s long-term vision. 

Camp cooks, pictured L to R: Neva Kaufman, Kathy Flickinger, Marvin 
Stucky, Marjorie Stucky, Betty Stucky, Frank Nachtigal, and Helen Nachtigal. 

Memorial and Estate Gifts Reveal Love for Camp Mennoscah 

Andy and Elva Plett outside their duplex 
at Bethesda Home in Goessel, KS. 

http://www.campmennoscah.org/vnews/display.v/SEC/Programs%7CSummer%20Youth%20Camps%3E%3ESummer%20Youth%20Camp%20Staff%20Application


  

Camp Mennoscah 
PO Box 65 

9458 SE 40th St. 

Murdock, KS 67111 
 

    

Camp Mennoscah Wish List 

www.campmennoscah.org 

Spikeball (5 sets) 
  Counselors and staff have been sharing    
  theirs with us. Camp does not have any          
  of our own. 
Spikeball replacement balls 
  Even with the greatest care, sometimes  
  balls  are lost or broken. 

Movers dollies (two 18" x 30" dollies)  
  Easier to move heavy things and easier on the staff.  

Garden loppers (6 pairs) 
  For trimming trees and bushes along the trails. 
Hatchet (2) 
  Another useful tool for maintaining trails, building                   
  campfires and fire for popcorn. 
           Chemical gloves (x-large)  
     A necessary item to handle pool chemicals. 
 
 
 

Mini food processor 
  Well, you know. For food prep. 
 

Painter’s tape  
  Used for everything. Something we    
  can always use. 
Velcro hook tape (only the hook side) 
  We use the hook on our traveling  
  display of pictures. This roll will last  
  for years! 
 

Giant 4 in a Row game (either 3’ or 4’) 
  This game is similar to Connect Four, but  
  huge and much more fun. 
Globe light bulbs (3 bulbs per room) 
  For the vanities in the Retreat Center  
  rooms.  
 

Foldable sawhorses (2 sets) 
  For that instant extra table.  

Volunteers to help plant the prairie landscaping around the kitchen and     
new entry in the spring. Designed by Katie Schmidt from Dyck Arboretum! 

We are grateful for all the gifts and prayers we receive throughout the year. Thank you so very, very 
much! It’s scientifically proven giving makes you feel good! See the wish list below for some ways to make 
your happiness skyrocket. (We’re serious, but also teasing you.) These items are available online or might 
be at a store near you! 

Get Ready for 2020! 
 

The 2020 Catalog will be sent out in     
February but you can see  
the 2020 Camp Mennoscah 
event calendar now!  
 

Go online at  
campmennoscah.org  
or contact us at  
620-297-3014 or  
office@campmennoscah.org  
to request a copy! 

https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B00STL38RE/?coliid=I1SWWAMWLYBXGO&colid=T36W0W1EYJJZ&psc=1&ref_=lv_ov_lig_dp_it
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B00XONK5H8/?%20%20%20%20%20%20coliid=I37UXXRGCUIVU1&colid=T36W0W1EYJJZ&psc=1&ref_=lv_ov_lig_dp_it
https://www.harborfreight.com/1000-lb-capacity-movers-dolly-38970.html
https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01E5MV0LG/ref=as_li_ss_tl?SubscriptionId=AKIAJO7E5OLQ67NVPFZA&ascsubtag=272595291-2-1672150675.1572977802&tag=shopperz_origin1-20
https://www.walmart.com/ip/Ozark-Trail-Wooden-Handle-Hatchet/295960150
https://www.walmart.com/ip/20-5-Protective-Industry-Anti-Chemical-Acid-Alkali-Rubber-Work-Gloves/45332773
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B0000645YL/?coliid=I2S3STCNFYMBXZ&colid=T36W0W1EYJJZ&ref_=lv_ov_lig_dp_it&th=1
https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01E5MV0LG/ref=as_li_ss_tl?SubscriptionId=AKIAJO7E5OLQ67NVPFZA&ascsubtag=272595291-2-1672150675.1572977802&tag=shopperz_origin1-20
https://smile.amazon.com/dp/B001BDK0NC/?coliid=I3QEFCP504ZY9&colid=T36W0W1EYJJZ&psc=1&ref_=lv_ov_lig_dp_it
https://www.amazon.com/dp/B079CBP8P4/?coliid=I3LQ74GVET1ZUX&colid=T36W0W1EYJJZ&psc=1&ref_=lv_ov_lig_dp_it&pldnSite=1
https://www.amazon.com/b/ref=us_mil_onsite_ilm?node=20125988011&pd_rd_w=eEh7e&pf_rd_p=a97ae910-c731-4104-a7f4-7e2c44e24361&pf_rd_r=WYQEDNWP5PJEYD24ZVNX&pd_rd_r=10715790-c9fb-44ad-b23a-6260306fb434&pd_rd_wg=5uUe6
https://www.walmart.com/ip/Fulton-TS-11-Portable-Lightweight-Folding-Sawhorse-1000-lb-29-1-4-in-H-X-32-1-2-in-W-Steel/21588782
http://www.campmennoscah.org/
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Thank You to our 2019 Donors! 
November 1, 2018 - October 31, 2019 

Miranda & Tracy Aarons 
De Vonne & Rex Abrahams 
Mark & Amanda Abrahams 
Pam & Brent Abrahams 
Daniel & Michelle Ackland 
Lee & Verda Albrecht 
Andi Schmidt Andres & Mark  
     Andres 
Anonymous 
Melissa & Bob Atchison 
Meagan & Clark Baldwin   
Dave & Kris Balzer 
Marylin Balzer 
Barbara & Keith Banman 
Mariah & Nick Banning 
Doni Barr 
Rebecca & Jason Barrett-Fox 
Allan & Susan Bartel 
Harlan & Grace Bartel 
Larry & Alyce Bartel 
Myrna Bartel 
Verlin Bartel 
Jeff & Gail Baumgartner 
Donna & Bob Becker 
Cappy Becker 
Nancy & Robert Becker 
Karen & Kevin Beetch 
Valerie & Steven Belknap 
Joyce & Daniel Bergen 
John Bergey 
Charles & Cindy Beth 
Justin Beth 
Matthew Beth 
Cathy & Mervin Bitikofer 
Stan & Anita Bohn 
Jonathan & Jan Bollinger 
Brent Nigel & Jana Marie Bonham 
Hugo & Mary Ann Boschmann 
Natalie & Quinn Bott 
Heather & David Bradford 
Rosella Goering Brandt 
Kate Brubacher 
Arlin & Maretta Buller 
Eric Buller 
Stan & Carol Buller 
Tim & Rachel Epp Buller 
Paul & Marna Burckhart 
Beth Burns & Everett Bradley 
Jocelyn & Darren Busick 
Bob & Janelle Campbell 
Hannah Carlgren 
Randy & Tami Carlgren 
Edith & Mike Carr 
Kristi Chamberlain 
Eldon & Annette Chlumsky 
Kim & Debbie Claassen 
Mike & Stahli Claassen 
Milton Claassen 
Melisa & Brian Cooper 
Janelle & Stephen Corkill 
Anna Crable 
Danielle & Andrew Crisman 
Bob & Flauretta Dalke 
Jerry & Delora Decker 
Ron Decker 
Kent Dick 
Mandy & Ray Dick 
Glen & Sharon Diener 
Virginia & John Dietterich 
Deborah & Earl Dimmick 
Dewayne Dirks 
Joyce Dirks 
Mike & Ann Doerksen 
MeLissa & Steve Drzymalla 
Carol & Donley Duerksen 
Chelan & Megan Duerksen 
Duane & Janna Duerksen 
Mary & David Duerksen 
Phil & Norma Duerksen 
Ryan & Michelle Durst 
Katie & Aaron Dyck 
Esther & Bill Eash 
Rachael & Peter Eash-Scott 
Jennifer & John Ebersole 
Jessica & Christopher Eck 
Marlene & Gerald Eck 
Karen & Glen Ediger 
Marcella Ediger 
Barbie & Scott Engstrom 
Wayne & Kathleen Ensz 
Alan & Joan Entz 
Deanna & Reynold Entz 
Isaac Entz 
Thurman & Marcene Entz 

Greg & Dawn Epp 
Virgil & Nadine Epp 
Scott Erb 
Eunice Esau 
Robert & Barbara Esau 
Marlene Ewert & Cliff Dick 
Jenny & John Fast 
Carol Flaming 
Marilyn & Pete Flaming 
DJ Flaming & Marilyn Unruh    
     Flaming 
Anna Grace Flickinger 
Carol Flickinger 
Pam & Cary Ford 
Paul Fransen 
Dawn & Brian Franz 
Deane  Frey 
Dorothy & Richard Friesen 
Isaiah Friesen 
Merlin & Rita Friesen 
Virginia & Robert Friesen 
Asia & Timothy Frye 
Amanda Funk 
Doug Gaeddert 
John & Mary Gaeddert 
Tom & Margo Gaeddert 
Connie Gehring 
Kenneth & Ruth Gehring 
Lenora Gehring 
Katie Gillmore 
Marla & Bret Gillmore 
Carol & Randall Goering 
Chris & Kirby Goering 
DeAnna Goering 
Dwight & Pat Goering 
Homer & Dorothy Goering 
Jay & Linda Goering 
Julaine Goering 
Kathy Goering 
Kevin & Sheryl Goering 
Marna Goering 
Janice & Glenn Goertz 
Phyllis & Lee Goertzen 
Ruth & Myron Goertzen 
Tim & Judy Goertzen 
Katherine & Peter Goerzen 
Renetta & Russ Gooden 
Michael & Debra Goossen 
Andrea & Phil Graber 
Clark & Connie Graber 
Dennis & Teresa Graber 
Jay Graber 
Melvin & Janice Graber 
Scott & Lori Green 
Lois Groening 
Jan & Anne Groves 
Leon Guhr 
Jim & Marjorie Gundy 
Lorna & Randy Hakes 
Ashlyn Hamm 
Letha Hamm 
Tom & Lois Harder 
Ed & Marge Harms 
Elaine & James Harms 
Merril Harms 
Marjean Harris 
Robyn Hartvickson & Ethan Harris 
Betsy Hartwig & Jaylene Burge 
Alice Hedgepeth 
Tamara & Rhett Heflin 
Joanie Helget 
Judy & Jesse Hernandez 
Darrin & Karen Hiebert 
Lacie & Andrew Hill 
Lori & Lance Hirt 
Melissa & J. Hodgson 
Roger Hofer 
Marvin & Joyce Holck 
Ann & Tim Hossler 
Aaron Howard 
Jenni & Brett Hutts 
Allen & Joni Jantz 
Ashton & Jill Jantz 
Jon & Sue Ann Jantz 
Judith & Robert Jantz 
Kylie Jantz 
Vern & Helen Jantz 
Elaine Jantzen 
Eric & Joelle Jantzen 
Katie Jantzen 
Mark & Alice Jantzen 
Susan & Jim Jantzen 
Vern & Delores Jantzen 
Ivonne & James Janusz 

Norma Johnson 
Dennis & Rhonda Rice Johnson 
Sandra & Phil Johnson 
Mary Ann Jost 
Jim Juhnke & Miriam Nofsinger 
Dan & Shelley Kauffman 
Keri Kauffman 
Willis & Thelma Kauffman 
Bonnie Kaufman 
David Kaufman 
Del & Ann Kaufman 
Leda Kaufman 
Jim H Kaufman 
Mike & Connie Kaufman 
Mitch & Rosi Penner Kaufman 
Neva & Howard Kaufman 
Randy & Betsy Kaufman 
Wendell Kaufman 
Karie Keeney 
Reva & Sam Keister 
Brian & Lori Kennell 
Mandy & Joseph Kern 
Robert & Kelli Kidd 
Erika & Matt Kirkland 
John & Valerie Klaassen 
Sherie A. Klassen 
Thea Klassen 
Rod & Amy Kliewer 
Derek & Kara Klingenberg 
Vernon & Carol Klingenberg 
Brent & Carina Knight 
Wanda Knight 
Ryan & Rachel Koehn 
Cleo Koop 
Anna & Allen Krehbiel 
Doug & Jude Krehbiel 
Garrett & Topaz Krehbiel 
Judy & E Roger Krehbiel 
Kerry & Nancy Krehbiel 
Larry & Joyce Krehbiel 
Marilyn Krehbiel 
Miriam Krehbiel 
Richard & Kay Krehbiel 
Rick & Patricia Krehbiel 
Alli & Ben Kreider 
Debra & Jeffery Kroeker 
Donna & John Kroeker 
Dan Kunzman 
Susan & Mike Lamb 
George & Jeanette Leary 
Kevin & Naomi Leary 
Ashley & John Lehnert 
Sheree & Stuart Leppke 
Janelle & Denis Levitt 
Ben Lichti 
Debra & Joseph Lichti 
Jeanette Lim & Kent Unruh 
Christina Litwiller 
Jill & Eric Litwiller 
Lois & James Loflin 
Marcus & Cynthia Loganbill 
Frederick Loganbill & Renee Sauder 
Jane & Greg Lohrentz 
Jenny & D. Scot Loyd 
Anna Lubbers 
Janet Lubbers 
William & Jamie Lulloff 
Cindy & Eldon Martens 
Delon & Joretta Martens 
DonLouise & Jason Martens 
Monica & Brent Martens 
Weldon & Jenny Martens 
Tonya & Brent Martisko 
Pamela & Stephen McCullough 
Susan Merrifield 
Arlyn & Loretta Miller 
Forrest & Nora Miller 
Jon & Martha Miller 
Julia Miller 
Marcia & Steve Miller 
Rachel Miller 
Susan Milton 
BR & Ted Mueller 
David & Brocia Mueller 
Dwight Mueller 
Stephen  & Lindsey Mueting 
Helen & Frank Nachtigal 
Cornie Neufeld 
Kendra Neufeld 
Justina Neufeld 
Teresa & Kenneth Neufeld 
Sherrie & Mike Neufeldt 
Becky & Jim Nickel 
Yvette & Kevin Nickel 

Janice & Kenneth Nightingale 
Helen & Frederic Ortman 
Lisa Otter 
Jody Packard 
Eulala Pankratz 
Carrie & Ken Parsons 
Trisha & Andrew Pascarella 
Helen Pauls 
Vernon & Janice Pauls 
Donald & Carolyn Penner 
Erica & Darin Penner 
Doug & Raylene Hinz Penner 
Kathryn A Penner 
Lawrence & Karen Penner 
Marvin & Ruth Penner 
Virgil Penner 
Willis & Ruth Ann Penner 
Delbert & Janine Peters 
Jason & Renae Peters 
Kent Peters 
Linda & Rodney Peters 
Nadine Peters 
Nicholas Peters 
Ron & Carol Peters 
Joanna & Randy Pinkerton 
Jan & Keith Pollet 
Marles Preheim 
Arlin & Janora Ratzlaff 
Carola Ratzlaff 
Heidi Ratzlaff 
Amanda Regehr 
Curtiss & Tammy Regehr 
Jared Regehr 
Justin & Tiffany Regehr 
Marie Regehr 
Addie Regier 
Chuck & Cynthia Regier 
Larry D Regier 
Tim & Michelle Regier 
Gladys Reimer 
Miles Reimer & Kathy Landis 
Linda & Howard Reimer 
Roger & Judy Reimer 
Clarence & Amanda Rempel 
Richard & Erna Rempel 
Brittni & Ty Rhodes 
Barbara & David Richmond 
Daryl Riesen 
Chris Riesen 
Esther Rinner 
James & Beaty Robb 
Billy & Michelle Roman 
Amy Ross 
Aaron & Rachel Rudeen 
Galen Rudiger 
Kayla & David Rudy 
Alyssa & Byron Rupp 
Ossie Sanchez 
Lela Mae & Tim Sawatzky 
Rachel & Keith Schmanke 
Alan Schmidt 
Archie & Kristin Schmidt 
Arlene & Wilbur Schmidt 
Betty A Schmidt 
David Schmidt 
Lola Schmidt 
Matt & Amy Schmidt 
Wes & Ada Schmidt-Tieszen 
Connie Schoenhofer 
Amy Schrag 
Amy & Brian Schrag 
Ben & Tina Schrag 
Darrell & Bobbi Schrag 
Erica & Justin Schrag 
Glenna & Kenneth Schrag 
Jake & Esther Schrag 
Judy & Jim Schrag 
Kyle & Robin Schrag 
LaVerle Schrag 
Les Schrag 
Marilyn Schrag 
Rashelle & Matthew Schrag 
Robert & Marcy Schrag 
Bonita Schroeder 
Debra Schultz 
Susan & Harold Schultz 
Diana & Rob Schunn 
Jennifer Scott 
Laverna & James Shaw 
Andrew & Carmen Shelly 
Greg Shelly 
Karen Siebert 
Richard & Frances Siemens 
Carolyn Simpson 

Stan & Marlene Smucker 
Kathryn & Lester Snyder 
Irene & Dave Soderstrom 
Tara & Aric Souder 
Dale & Charisse Sprunger 
Keith & Aldine Sprunger 
Brenda & Larry Spurgeon 
Peggy & Richard Stein 
Troy Stucky & Ashly Brundige 
Carla & Kirk Stucky 
Cheryl & Robert Stucky 
Dave & Nancy Stucky 
Eileen & Jerald Stucky 
Greg & Karen Stucky 
Herb & Denise Stucky 
Kay Stucky 
Kenneth Stucky 
Marjorie Stucky 
Mary Kathryn Stucky 
Nyla Stucky 
Pam & Ryan Stucky 
Sharon Stucky 
Tamera Stucky 
Victoria & Tyron Stucky 
Patsy & Charles Studt 
Bonnie Swenson 
Qiera & Todd Swenson 
Tyson & Angie Teeter 
Velma Teichroew 
Larry & Carol Temple 
Taryn Temple 
Harold & Esther Thieszen 
Kathleen & Larry Thimm 
Stephanie & Don Thompson 
Dyan & David Thornton 
Joel & Ruth Tieszen 
Bill & Dayle Toews 
Jerry & Leann Toews 
Margaret & Fritz Toews 
Mark Toews 
Dana Tolle 
Brenda & Claude Turner 
Vance & Candace Unrau 
Brandon & Kristi Unruh 
Carrie & Lewis Unruh 
Deanna & Mark Unruh 
Dora Unruh 
Heidi & Jim Unruh 
John Unruh 
Julie & Jeremy Unruh 
Michael & Lina Unruh 
Paul & Lois Unruh 
Sarahanne & Philip Unruh 
Nickolaus Vandever-Moore 
Kathryn & Edward Vogts 
Mark & Joyce Vogts 
Myron & Mildred Voran 
Delton & Janice Voth 
Janet & Orvin Voth 
Mike & Kim Voth 
Stan & Donna Voth 
Amy & Sean Wallace 
Galen Waltner 
Marjie & Kendal Warkentine 
Rick & Jill Weaver 
Anita Weber 
Duane & LaDonna Wedel 
Jeanette & Daniel Wedel 
Jeremy Wedel 
Marie Wedel 
Rod Wedel 
Katie Weiler 
Tonya Ramer & Jonathan Wenger 
Wendell Wiens 
Jay & Leanna Wiens 
Raquel & Stephen Wilcox 
Kevin & Marilyn Wilder 
Dennis & Pat Willems 
Rita Williams 
Debra & Randall Windsor 
Tammy & Jeff Wintermote 
Naomi Wollmann 
Dale & Vera Yoder 
Grace & John Yoder 
Marvin & Jeannie Zehr 
Beverly & Joe Zerger 
Linn Zerger 
Ted & Vera Zerger 
Bill & Joyce Zuercher 
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Thank you for  

your support! 

Donors - Congregations and Organizations  

Memorial and Estate Gifts 

Adam Mueller 

Amelia Mueller Mueller 

Elloit S Wilder Estate 

Helen Hiebert Mueller  

Kathryn Flickinger Memorial 

Loren J Groening Memorial 

Andrew and Elva Plett  Estate 

Ethel Wedel Memorial 

Sylvia Abrahams 

Camp Mennoscah is a wonderful place to go to find  
happy, joyful children and youth. Research has also 
shown that giving makes people happy. This year we  
have doubly happy people! Over the next two issues we 
are thrilled to share about three churches whose children 
collected special offerings for Camp Mennoscah.  
 

One of the churches, Hesston Mennonite Church in 
Hesston, KS, uses a blue globe bank from Mennonite 
Mission Network to collect offerings to support 
organizations with a connection to their congregation.  

Camp Mennoscah 
was chosen this year 
for how our 
programming 
contributes to the 
spiritual growth and 
health of young 
people. 

 

Clayton Gladish,        
a pastor at Hesston 
Mennonite, related his 
experience with this 
globe offering. One  
of Clayton’s favorite 
parts of the service is 
watching the children 
bring their gifts to the 
front. “They do not 
show any fear in 
coming forward and  
are a beautiful 
example of truly 

joyful givers….It’s also fun to see them help each other 
reach into the globe or when someone drops their 
change.”  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The ages of the children who participate in this offering 
are 0 to 9 years old, which means many are not old 
enough to attend Camp Mennoscah. Yet the children hear 
about camp from those who have been there and been 
there and look forward to going themselves. Clayton says                                    
he’s always excited to share about Camp Mennoscah 
when he comes back from his week  
as a camp pastor for Junior High I  
Camp. The children hear how  
important camp is to others. 
 
Look for the Spring newsletter in  
March where we’ll share how  
First Mennonite Church and  
Beatrice Mennonite Church in  
Beatrice, NE have given to camp! 

Alexanderwohl Mennonite Church 

Bethel College Mennonite Church 

Buhler Mennonite Church 

Aladdin Food Management Services, LLC  

The Breadbasket 

Custom Mobile Equipment, Inc. 

Eden Mennonite Church 

Faith Mennonite Church 

Fidelia E. Plett Charitable  Foundation 

First Mennonite Church of  Christian,     

      Moundridge 

First Mennonite Church, Beatrice 

 

First Mennonite Church, Halstead 

First Mennonite Church, Hillsboro 

First Mennonite Church, Hutchinson 

First Mennonite Church, McPherson 

First Mennonite Church,  Newton 

Foundation for Educational Services, Inc. 

Fransen Family Foundation 

Goering Hardware Co., Inc. 

Grace Hill Mennonite Church 

Hesston Machine & Welding, Inc. 

Hesston Mennonite Church 

Hoffnungsau Mennonite Church 

Hope Mennonite Church 

Huntington Mennonite Church 

Inman Electric, Plumbing, Heating &     

     Cooling, Inc. 

Inman Mennonite Church 

KD Electric Co, Inc. 

Kauffman Museum, Bethel College        

Kingman Mennonite Church 

Klingenberg Farms, Inc. 

Kroger Community Rewards 

Lorraine Avenue Mennonite Church 

Manhattan Mennonite Church 

Mennonite Disaster Service 

Moundridge Lumber Company 

Network for Good 

Pleasant Valley Mennonite Church 

Prairie Harvest 

Rainbow Mennonite Church 

Reimer Refrigeration 

Salina Mennonite Church 

Southern Hills Mennonite Church 

Tabor Mennonite Church 

Trinity Mennonite Church 

Wheatbelt, Inc. 

Whitestone Mennonite Church 

Zion Mennonite Church 

Joyful Givers, Happy Hearts  
By Olivia Bartel 
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